
2013 Grainlines 1 

 

 February 2013 , Volume 32 , Number 2  

Western North Carolina Quilters Guild 

7 PM  Thursday, February 21, 2013 
at Grace Lutheran Church, Hendersonville, NC 

 
 

 Judy, born and raised in California, has always been crafting.  She has made things from wood, 

stained glass, paint, textiles, fibers and just sewing.   

 After spending time in Texas and Georgia during her husband’s military service they moved to 

North Carolina to be closer to their son.    

 She wanted to open a shop but she had to determine what kind.  About a year ago she opened a 

quilt store in Concord, NC. 
 She will bring and demonstrate the use of a variety of supplies, give a survey of embellishments 

and techniques, talk about removing any fear of what you are using, including dyes, inks, papers, etc. 
  

   
Don’t forget to begin your own quilt for the National Quilt Day Challenge, March will be here before you realize it.   

and...the color orange should get you going better than any other color out there.   

In the event of bad weather...  
 
All meetings for Western North  

Carolina Quilters Guild will be  

cancelled if the Henderson County 

Public School System dismisses early, delays opening or 

cancels classes for that same day. 

WNCQG QUILT DISPLAY  

at the 
NORTH CAROLINA ARBORETUM 

 
 The NC Arboretum will host a display of the 

work of our Guild next fall – September through 

January – in the upstairs gallery of the Education 

Building.  Display pieces must be for sale with a 

30% commission to the Arboretum. Items must be 

consistent with the Arboretum mission and theme – 

nature/Blue Ridge mountains.  Traditional,  

modern, wicked, wonky and wonderfully precise 

are all appropriate.  

 Although the Guild will participate in  

hanging the display, final decisions of what will be 

shown rest with the Arboretum, based on space 

available and consistency with theme.  All Guild  

members are strongly encouraged to consider  

displaying their work in this excellent venue.  

Please contact franciatartar@aol.com if you are 

interested in participating in this exciting venture. 

Planning for the Future... 
 

Bridget O’Malley and Charleen Bertolini are planning our 
2014 Guild Programs.  We want our programs to reflect the 
interests of our members.  Would you please email  
Charleen at cm_bertolini@hotmail.com and let her know if 
you prefer lectures/workshops which focus on Busting your 

Stash, Learning a new Technique, or Perfecting a Skill. 
 

If you know of a teacher or a skill you would like to see 
included in our programs, please also email Charleen that 
information. 
 

We’re looking forward to excellent programs in 2013, and 
to building upon the Guild’s foundation to make the 2014 
programs just as rich and exciting. 
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   WNCQG Board Meeting - January 11, 2013 

A CALL FOR PARTI CI PATI ON 

 The N C Quilt  Sym posium  w ill be hosted by W NCQG, May 2 8 - 3 1 , 2 0 1 5 , at  Bonclarken 

Conference Center in Flat  Rock, NC.  People from  all around our state, as w ell as outside our 

state, look forw ard to this annual event .   

 Consider joining Jean Jones and Joanne Shafer in 2 0 1 3  this com ing spring as they begin 

to plan our 4 th NCQSI  Sym posium .   

 The steering com m it tee w ill begin its m eet ings in May 2 0 1 3  and w ill need 2 5               

enthusiast ic volunteers “to organize and adm inister the funct ions that  m ake a Sym posium .” 

 W e are looking for  chairs for  Publicity, Regist rat ion, Raffle Quilt , Site Coordinat ion,      

Nam etags, Volunteer Coordinat ion, Quilt  Show , Merchant ’s Mall, Guild Booth, Hospitality, 

Artw ork ( design a new  logo for the event ) , Pr int ing, ( class schedules, handbook, etc.) ,    

Secretary and m ore.  Rem em ber, m any jobs w ill need your support  if  not  your leadership.   

This is a  w onderful w ay to part icipate in YOUR Guild. 

2015 NCQ Symposium News Box 

Attending: Jean Jones, Joanne Shafer, Francia Tartar, Sarah Bookspan, Charleen Bertolini, Bridget O’Malley, Joanne Stalls, 
Ann Jacoby, Sandra Fey, Hardy Chandler, Natalie Rockley, and Jane Andersen. 
 
 The meeting was called to order by Jean Jones, President. 
 Audit Report:  The audit has been completed and the records are in order. 
 2

nd
 VP Report:  Charleen Bertolini and Bridget O’Malley will survey membership concerning interests for 2014  

programs.  Quilt Show – Will adjust date due to the abundance of quilt shows in the fall. Jean Jones will contact Blue Ridge for 
available Spring & Summer dates in 2014.  A motion was made to change the February meeting to a daytime meeting and the 
July meeting to a night meeting. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
 1st VP Report: Sarah Bookspan - The December meeting will be a Holiday Luncheon. Hardy Chandler will contact the 
Country Club concerning dates and Area 8 will host the luncheon. 
 Membership Report:  Francia Tartar - 135 members at the cut-off date (currently 142). 
Membership as of the cut off - Area 1 – 30 / Area 3 - 19 / Area 5 – 41 / Area 8 – 27 / Area 9 – 13 / No Area declared – 5. 
 Symposium May 28-31, 2014:  Joanne Shafer - A deposit of $3,000 is due to Bon Clarken by May 28, 2013 
A motion was made to move $3,000 from the Program Account to the Symposium Account which is to be re-paid after the 
Symposium.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
 Donation Quilt for Etowah UMC:  Carol Preston and Tynne Karas are working with Astrid Loveland on designing the 
quilt. 
 Quilt Trail:  We will assign a Liaison to the Tourism Board meetings on the Quilt Trail planning.  The Guild will be a 
design resource. 
 Treasurer:  Sandra Fey - A motion was made to transfer $1,000 from the Scholarship Account to a CD. The motion 
was seconded and unanimously approved. 
 Community Quilt:  A motion was made to designate each January meeting, beginning January 2014, as a Community 
Quilt workday. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.  One representative from each Area will form the  
Community Quilt Committee.  Joanne Shafer will represent Area 3. 
 The Directory will be ready for the February meeting. 
 The Newsletter deadline is the day of the Guild meeting. 
 1st VPs are responsible for the meeting sign-in/out procedures, equipment requirements, etc. 
 Hospitality is responsible for coffee / refreshments (Trish Hendershot and Carol Reinhold).  
 ABCCM collects fabric scraps.  Put all scraps in a plastic bag. Volunteer, Bridget O’Malley will deliver them. 
 JoAnne Stalls was approached by someone wanting to have a t-shirt quilt made.  Anyone interested please contact 
JoAnne. 
 
 The meeting was adjourned by Jean Jones. 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 Jane Andersen 
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WNCQG 2013 CHALLENGE 
 

 The Guild will celebrate National Quilting Day on March 9, 2013, with a display of challenge quilts at 

the Blue Ridge Mall in Hendersonville.  Viewer’s Choice awards will be given the day of the show. 
 

 Your quilt may be any shape but must have a perimeter of 96” or more.  It must have at least half of 

our ORANGE challenge fabric.  Fat quarters are available for sale at guild meetings.  Extra yardage can be 

purchased at Beginnings Quilt Shop. 
 

 Please bring your calendars to the FEBRUARY GUILD MEETING.  Be prepared to sign up to help the 

day of the show. 
 

If you have questions, contact:  Kathleen Lambert at klambert55@yahoo.com or 551-5334  or Hardy  

Chandler at hardychandler45@gmail.com  or 693-7455. 
It’s not too late to participate in the Quilt Challenge! 

The meeting was called to order by Jean Jones, President. 

The minutes of the December 6, 2012, meeting were approved as published. 

Announcements: 

Area Reps take 2013 directories. 

Carole Reimold &Trish Hendershot will prepare coffee for meetings. Remember to bring “goodies” when it is your   
birthday month. 

The books for sale in the Library are from Sarah Wallace. 

Audit Report: Kay Thomas - The audit has been completed and the records are in order.  Quilt show profit = $569.94 / 
Raffle Quilt profit = $3,665.00 

Upcoming Opportunities:  Joanne Shafer - The Board has designated each January meeting as a Community Quilt 
Work Day.  A planning committee will be composed of representatives from each area with Joanne Shafer as chair. 

The Asheville Quilt Guild has invited us to attend their April 17th workshop. The instructor is Cindy William and it will be 
at the Folk Art Center.  The registration and workshop description is in their newsletter. 

A Symposium Planning Committee is being formed (Jean Jones & Joanne Shafer co-chairs).  In addition to the      
committee there are unlimited volunteer opportunities.  Let Jean or Joanne know which area interests you the most. 

Membership:  Francia Tartar -  Membership is currently approximated 150. 

Challenge Quilt/National Quilt Day:  Kathleen Lambert -You may still purchase fat quarters for the Challenge Quilt - 
Theme: Do You See What I See?  The show will be March 9th at Blue Ridge Mall.  Sign-ups for volunteers to help at 
the show are available. 

Programs:  Patricia Votruba and Sarah Bookspan - The 1st workshop is April 19th.  There will be 3 workshops in 2013. 

The 2013 programs are in the January Grainlines and posted on the website. 

The meeting was adjourned by Jean Jones. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jane Andersen 

WNCQG Guild Meeting - January 17,  2013 

Notice:  Invitation of the Asheville Guild for our guild members to take the Cindy Williams workshop at the Folk Art  

Center on Wednesday, April 17th, 10AM.  This will be a 6-hour presentation, (with breaks), "Perfectly Pieced Bor-

ders."  The $40 class fee INCLUDES her book (valued at $25).  They are offering the class to non-guild members at this 

special price.  Access more class information by going to Asheville Quilt Guild - go to January newsletter, Page 3 - work-

shops.  To sign up, please call Peggy Tobin at 828-299-1910. 
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Patsy S. Boehmer   301-7473    
Area 3 
419 Highland Golf Dr. 
Flat Rock, NC 28731 
pffgfs@bellsouth.net 
 

Liz Enloe   685-7402  
(c) 691-7402   Area 1 
239 Laycock Rd. 
Hendersonville, NC 28792 
wenloe@bellsouth.net 
 

Jean Farrell   697-2058 
70 Greenwood Dr. 
Hendersonville, NC 28791 
farrell6@morrissbb.net 
 
Judy Heyward   693-9312 
539 Walnut Loop Rd. 
Hendersonville, NC 28739 
judyheyward@gmail.com 
 
Susan Hudspeth   697-2514    
(c) 606-1418   Area 9 
172 Cedar Creek Dr. 
Hendersonville, NC 28791 
artquilter@morrissbb.net 
 

  Membership Additions, Corrections and Changes… 

 Sharon Johnson   697-1307  
(c) 908-561-1961   Area 1 
48 Foxhair Lane 
Hendersonville, NC 28791 
sharonjohnsondvm@hotmail.com 
 

Dorothy Koopman   693-3889 
613 Carriage Park Commons Dr. 
Hendersonville NC 28791 
dokoop@aol.com 
 
Carol Moore   862-6447    
Area 5 
264 Resada Dr. 
Brevard NC 28712 
carolquilts812@gmail.com 
 

Kathy Morrow   966-9402  
(c) 226-2849   Area 5 
31 Still Hill Trail 
Brevard NC 28712 
kmmorrow1@citcom.net 
 

Carol Samuelson   797-2635    
Area 3 
232 Hidden Cove Ln. 
Hendersonville, NC 28739 
gbwilly@bellsouth.net 
 

Shawn Smith   693-5681    
Area 8 
P O Box 206 
Hendersonville, NC 28793 
sasjls@bellsouth.net 
 
Martie Sofie   891-1453 
1411 Glen Heath Dr. 
Hendersonville, NC 28791 
msofie56@gmail.com 
 
Katie Thompson   877-5619  
(c) 226-1130   Area 5 
231 Maple St. 
Brevard NC 28712 
katiethomnc@gmail.com 
 
Susan T. Trotter   435-1567 
82 Shawn Creek Farm Rd. 
Hendersonville, NC 28739 
ringvoice@aol.com 

Workshop Registration is not complete until fees are received.  The Supply List will be    
provided after registration.  Please make checks payable to:   WNCQG Workshops 

Your Name:  _____________________________________________________ 

Your Phone:  ____________________________________________________ 

Your Address:  __________________________________________________ 

E-mail:  ________________________________________________________ 

Total Amount Enclosed with Check No.   _________      _________________  

Name of Workshop:  ______________________________________________ 

Teacher Name:___________________________________________________ 

Date of Workshop:  _______________________________________________ 

 
 Give this form (with check) to Sarah Bookspan, 319 Ewarts Hill Road,  
Hendersonville, NC  28739 

All 2012 workshops are 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. at Etowah United Methodist Church, Brickyard Road, Etowah.  All workshop fees are $35  
and do not include lunch. 
 Call Sarah Bookspan 693-8085 sabookspan@gmail.com or Patti Votruba 890-4251 pvotruba@att.net for more 
information.  If you cancel your registration for a workshop by phone to one of the Program Chairs at least 14 days before the 
workshop is held, your registration fee will be refunded; otherwise, you forfeit the workshop fee.    

WORKSHOP REGISTRATION FORM 
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WESTERN NORTH CAROLINA QUILTERS GUILD 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 

                     

     Please print clearly

 Name_______________________________________________ 

 Address_____________________________________________ 

 City/State/Zip_________________________________________ 

 Home phone_______________ Cell phone__________________ 

 E-mail Address________________________________________ 

 _____Area number    (Select 1- 3 - 5 - 8 - 9) 

 
 The Guild’s newsletter, Grainlines, is available on the Guild web site. The web address  

 is www.WesternNCQuiltersGuild.org.  You will be notified by e-mail when each new  

 issue is available.  If you don’t have Internet access, please contact the membership  

 chair, Francia Tartar, at 974-2871, to request that a hard copy be mailed to you. 
 

Dues are $25.00.   Make check payable to WNCQG 
 

Payment by:  Cash____   or Check # _____ 

 

  

 
 

Return completed application and payment to: 

 

Francia Tartar 

4 Swan Circle 

Mills River, NC 28759 
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The N C Quilt Symposium  

hosted by WNCQG 

May 28-31, 2015 

Bonclarken Conference Center  

Flat Rock, NC   

 Planning has already begun  behind the scenes for getting the 

best faculty possible.  If you know of an amazing teacher that should 

be invited to teach in 2015, please call Joanne Shafer or Jean Jones.  

Now is just the right time to line up the best of quilting for our 2015 

Symposium. 

2012 Program Account Financial Report    
 

Beginning Balance for the  
Program Checking Account 1/1/12      $3,624.11 
 Income 
 Workshop fees                 2,620.00 
 Transfer from savings      4,000.00 
 Total income                  6,620.00 

  

 Expenses 

 Speaker fees                           2,100.00 
 Teacher workshop fees  (5)   2,368.00 
            Travel                                    1,635.14 
            Food                                         250.16 
 Lodging                                        0.00 
            Workshop site rent                  375.00 
 Workshop refunds         70.00 
 Miscellaneous expenses           178.51 
 Total expenses                      6,976.81 

Balance Checking Account  12/31/12  $3,267.30 

 

Savings certificates at Asheville Savings:  CD #xx-
xxx0005, (Program Account), Proceeds from  
Symposium 2007 Balance 1-1-12   $31,269.85 

$4000.00 withdrawn, remainder reinvested, matures 
5/05/13. 
Interest earned, $59.37.  Balance 12-31-12   
$27,329.22. 
Net cost of programs in 2012 was 4,356.81. 
Programs were administered by Joanne Shafer and 
Carol Preston, 1st Vice Presidents.   

Operating Account 
Beginning Balance December 1, 2012     $9,179.15 
Income        
  Membership                          $1975.00 
  Scholarship Fund                      110.00 
  Interest                                            .43 
                                                  2085.43 
Expenses 
   Grainlines                                     78.84 
   Sunshine                                        9.00 
   Coffee Supplies                            19.32 
   Library                                        239.75 
                                                      346.91 
Ending Balance December 31, 2012     $10,917.67 
CD's     $12,907.05 
Scholarship Fund   $1,470.67 
 

Program Account 
 

Beginning Balance December 1, 2012   $3,283.02 
Income                                                 -0- 
Expenses 
   Workshop Supplies                     15.72   
                                                       15.72 
Ending Balance December 31, 2012        3,267.30 
CD   $27,329.22 

 
The following contributions were made by the Guild to our 
community in 2012: 
 

     348   Quilts 
     261   Hats, pillows, etc. 
$1,947   Financial donations 
     690   Volunteer hours at the Mountain State Fair and 
Boys and Girls Clubs in Henderson and Transylvania  
counties 
 
The recipients of these contributions include: 
Fishes and Loaves Food Pantry 
Back Pack Program - Henderson County 
Church of the Good Shepherd 
The Haven 
Boys and Girls Clubs 
Sharing House 
Friends of the Animals 
Open Arms Pregnancy Center 
Project Linus 
St. Gerard House Preschool 
Elizabeth House 
Women in Stress 
Mainstay 
Days for Girls 
Hospice in Africa 
USA Troops 
Cancer Care 
Balfour Alternative School 
Trinity Presbyterian Church Preschool Scholarship Fund 
Transylvania Regional Hospital - Welcome Baby 
Transylvania Regional Hospital - Hospice 
Brevard Children's Center 
Pardee Cancer Unit 
Habitat for Humanity 

Links from Carol Preston and her Prairie Point Demo at 
Jan. Guild meeting:   
 

- prairie point tutorial  www.youtube.com/watch?v=wfCryJwye_c 
 

- general GREAT tutorial site    
http://www.youtube.com/user/myquiltshop 
 

- AccuQuilt tutorial (cutting multiple continuous prairie points)   
http://www.accuquilt.com/media/refcharts/50783-ebook.pdf 
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Area 1 
 

Area Rep:  JoAnne Stalls 685-9383            
  Barbara Bryan 595-3073 
When:  1st Thursday,  monthly -  February 7th  
Where:  Trinity Presbyterian Church 
Time:   10 am 
Agenda:  Paper Piecing  
 

Area 3 
 

Area Rep:  Joanne Shafer 698-2927  
When:  3rd Wednesday, monthly -  February 20th

 

Where:  Pine Park Retirement Center, (corner of Howard 

Gap and US 64 WEST)   
Time:  10:00 am     
Agenda:  We will begin the mystery quilt for 2013, bring 

ideas for programs for the area.  Contact Joanne Shafer - 

698-2927 or joanneshafer@live.com 
 

Area 5 
 

Area Reps:  Ann Jacoby 884-8447 
  Pat Crawford 883-8746 
When:  3rd Tuesday, monthly -  February 12th   
Where:  Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd 
Time:  9:30 am 
Agenda:  Special update on new products, “Tools and 
Stabilizers” from Peggy McCaffrey.     
 

Area 8 
 

Area Reps:   Barbara Kinsey????? 
  Natalie Rockley 
When:  4th Thursday, monthly - February 28th; March 28th  
Where:  Etowah Methodist Church    
Time:  10:00 am -General Meeting    
Agenda:  Feb.- Thread Varieties and Uses; March - Small 
Art Quilts    
  

  Area 9 
 
Area Rep:  Ann Klimstra   693-6764  
When:  1st Wednesday evening, monthly - Feb. 6th   
Where:  Henderson Co. Ext. Office in Jackson Park.      
Time:  6 pm  
Agenda:  For info, call Ann Klimstra at 674-0686.    

 Call Pat Yurick, at 693-5080.  Please notify me 
about any cards that need to be sent.  Card sent to Susan 
Hudspeth, surgery. 

Editor’s Note:  Please confirm all published events for  
accuracy and any last minute changes. 

 

January 11-12, Sanford, NC - "The Quilting and Fiber Art  
Marketplace," Dennis A Wicker Civic Center, Sanford, NC 
www.quiltersgallery.net/category/events 
 

January 25-26, Statesville, NC - "The Quilting and Needle Art 
Extravaganza," Statesville Civic Center Statesville, NC 
www.quiltersgallery.net/category/events 
  

February 21-24, Hampton, VA - "Mid-Atlantic Quilt Festival 
XXIV" Hampton, VA www.quiltfest.com/ 

 

March 2-23, Manteo, NC - "16th Annual Priceless Pieces Quilt 
Show," (closed on Sundays), Teacup Quilters & Roanoke Festival 
Park   Manteo, NC http://home.earthlink.net/~teacupquilters/ 

 

March 7-9, Duluth, GA - "Original Sewing & Quilt Expo, 
"Gwinnett Center, Duluth, GA www.sewingexpo.com 
 
March 9-17, Roswell, GA - 31stAnnual Bulloch Hall Quilt Show, 
180 Bulloch Avenue, Mon-Sat. 10 am to 4 pm, Sun. 1-4 pm.,  
www.bhqg.org or bullochhall.org 
 
March 22-24, Maryville, TN - "33rd Annual Quilt Show & Com-
petition," Smoky Mountain Quilters Guild Maryville, TN 
www.smokymtnquilters.com 
 

April 5-6, Roanoke, VA - "Celebrate Quilting," Star Quilters 
Guild of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA http://starquilters.org 
 

 

May 23-26, 2013 - Fayetteville, NC:  “NCQSI Symposium.  For 
teacher list and registration info, see web address:  
www.tarheelquilters.org. Registration packets will be available in 
January 2013 from: www.tarheelquilters.org and www.ncqsi.org.  
 
 

June 13-15, 2013 - Landrum, NC:  Landrum Quilters will host a 
quilt show at the Landrum Middle School.  Visit 
www.landrumquilters.com for more details. 

WNCQG LIBRARY NEWS 
Check out and enjoy these new DVD’s in the WNCQG Library: 
 Fast and Free (machine quilting) by Patsy Thompson 
 Free Motion Fun with Vines and Leaves by Patsy Thompson 
 Turkish Delight (appliqué) by Linda Poole 
 The Quilt Show Series by Alex Anderson and Ricky Tims 

(Thanks to Nancy Rogers for this generous donation!) 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      

 
  1 2 

 

 

Groundhog Day 

3 4 5 6 

 

Area 9 

7 

 

Area 1 

 

8 

 

9 

10 11 12 

 

13 14 

  

 

 Valentine’s Day 

15 
 

10 AM 

Board Meeting 

16 

17 18 

 

 

President’s Day 

19 

 

Area 5 

20 

 

Area 3 

21 
 

7 PM  

Guild Meeting 

22 

 

23 

24 25 26  27 28 

Area 8 

    

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

DATED MATERIAL 

Western North Carolina Quilters Guild 
P O Box 2231 
Hendersonville, NC  28793-2231 

Mailing Address Label 

February 

 


